Campus Advisory Council Meeting
Parent Center, ECLC
Friday, August 19, 2016
8:30 a.m.-10:00 p.m.

Members Present:
Danette Sears; Sonja Bolton; Mary Surber; Mickie Wilson; 

Kelly Robinson; Hillary Young; Sherry Sinclair; Kara Ballard;



Sherry Finney          
Members Absent:
Monica Weeks; Emily Emerine; Cheryl Blount; Misty Teer;



Ana Aguilar; Delaina Russell; Maria Chavarria; Deanna Grant



Others Present:
Adriana Salas

Sherry Finney called the meeting to order and thanked all for their attendance.
Sherry Finney provided members with copies of the following:

· Recommended example of District Parent Survey
· Recommended example of Parent Involvement Policy

· Copies of 2015-2016 Campus Improvement Plan (CIP)

Finney then opened the floor for discussion and suggestions regarding these three items.  
The first topic of discussion was editing the District Parent Survey example provided by Josh Williams to develop it into a survey relevant for ECLC parents and students.  Suggestions were offered and the survey was revised.  Finney will type revisions, run, and deliver to all classrooms to send home during the week of August 23-26, 2016.  Survey information will give parents a means to provide input into ECLC, a schoolwide Title I campus, which will, in turn, provide input into the Campus Improvement Plan.
The second topic of discussion was reviewing the Parent Involvement Policy format recommended by Josh Williams. Comparisons were made between ECLC’s current format and the recommended format.  Instructions were to revise the campus PIPs to ensure uniformity and consistency across the District.  Discussion and suggestions were offered primarily in the area of Part III, Discretionary Campuswide Parental Involvement Policy Components, the section of the ECLC PIP which will be unique for ECLC.  It will list the attributes which make ECLC special.
The third and last topic of discussion was reviewing and updating the ECLC Campus Improvement Plan for 2016-2017.  Suggestions were offered, further discussion was had, with Sonja Bolton making detailed notes about the updates.  Bolton will revise the ECLC CIP to present to ECLC CAC at a later date.
Finney noted that parent conferences are no longer a Title I requirement, but ECLC will continue with Fall and Springs parent conferences/home visits.  Additionally, Finney noted that the School-Parent Compact is now entitled Student/School/Parent Agreement, and that it is no longer necessary to have parents sign for receipt of the Compact/Agreement as in past years.  When parents register their students for school and sign the acknowledgement that they are aware that the Elementary Handbook is online, they are, in turn, signing for receipt of the Compact/Agreement, which is inclusive in the handbook.   
The floor was opened for additional comments, but there were none.  
Finney thanked all members for their participation and input.  
The meeting was adjourned.
